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 SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES 

June 16, 2025 

 

President Schneider called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners 

Henry, Carroll, Bennett, and Bradley. Also present were, Clerk/Treasurer Schneider, Secretary 

Manes, Captain Rich Wiersberg of the Wicomico County Sheriff’s Department, Nancy Springer, 

and Cody Bristow 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was performed.  

 

Commissioner Bradley made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting which 

was seconded by Commissioner Henry. All agreed, so carried. 

 

Commissioner Bennett made a motion to pay the bills as stated on pages 4 and 5, which was 

seconded by Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 

Circuit Rider Mangini emailed his report - no new updates.  

 

Clerk/Treasurer Schneider read the final reading of the 2025/2026 Fiscal Year Budget Ordinance 

#104. Commissioner Bradley made a motion to approve Budget Ordinance #104 with a second 

from Commissioner Bennett. All agreed, so carried. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

President Schneider updated everyone on the rooster on Main St. stating it was still there. The 

homeowner’s mortgage company reached out to us requesting more information regarding the 

municipal infractions that have occurred because the homeowner is looking to refinance. We let 

Attorney Witz respond on the Town’s behalf. 

 

Commissioner Carroll has secured the web address “Sharptown.gov” should we decide to use it. 

If we do, the Town will have “@sharptown.gov” email addresses. 

 

Clerk/Treasurer Schneider read Resolution 2025-01 regarding the Circuit Rider application. 

Commissioner Carroll made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from 

Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried. 

 

President Schneider has submitted a letter to Wicomico County Executive Julie Giordano and 

Financial Director Pam Oland requesting that the County front the additional funds for the field 

lights at Gene Lowe park. We are still waiting on their reply. 

 

President Schneider asked for any Commissioner comments. Commissioner Bennett asked the 

Commission if it was ok to throw away the old Town Hall telephones, they agreed. 
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Captain Wiersberg stated that there have been many complaints regarding dirt bikes in Town that 

are speeding and not tagged. He also reported on the speed trailer that was on Main St. The 

average speed was 21 mph, with a recorded top speed of 49 mph. The speed trailer will return for 

the carnival. Captain Wiersberg reminded everyone that tips can be called in anonymously as 

well as sent in through the Wicomico County Sheriff’s Department app. 

 

President Schneider asked for any public comments. Cody Bristow lodged a formal complaint 

regarding a dog on Ferry Street that jumps the gate and roams at large. He stated that he has 

small children and fears that they may be bitten. Captain Wiersberg said to call the Sheriff’s 

Department each time it happens. 

 

Nancy Springer stated that the Historical Commission is steadily preparing for Heritage Day. 

The next meeting will take place on June 30 at 6:30 p.m. due to VBS happening on the regularly 

scheduled night. 

 

Commissioner Bradley made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by 

Commissioner Bennett. All agreed, so carried. 

 

President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 7:59 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Katie Manes 

Commission Secretary  

 

 


